

# Northwest Association of Provider EMS Coordinators

MINUTES  
March 27, 2025

Agenda Item	Discussion
Call to Order Previous Minutes	Call to order at 903 Introduction New Members/Guests – Laura Bartlett FD EMS Coordinator Minutes approved – Motion-D/C Denna Second-Brett PFD
	<p><b><u>CARS</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• LP 35 Issues continue to be mitigated</li><li>• Decisional Capacity flow sheet revision</li><li>• New Bus Form under revision</li></ul> <p><b><u>Advisory Board</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Policy Update G-1 Grievance update.</li></ul> <p><b><u>Research and Development</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Ultrasound field trial underway at Palatine FD</li><li>• MicroDot Pro orders should be requested. System to go live May 1, 2025</li><li>• EZIO drill special pricing still in effect.</li><li>• Finalizing slider board approval</li></ul> <p><b><u>Education</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• IV starts improvement to come out.</li><li>• May is scheduled for PEER Educator Skills day.</li><li>• April CE to include One Dose training.</li></ul> <p><b><u>PBPI</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• More ownership is put on each agency's committee representative.</li></ul> <p><b><u>Cardiac Arrest</u></b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Cardiac Arrest grade sheet is available for use.</li></ul>
<b>System and State Updates</b> <b>Region Updates:</b>	System Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• SOP review meetings scheduled for May &amp; June</li><li>• Sys Mod form to be completed for vehicles OOS greater than 10 days. Re-inspection may be conducted by IDPH.</li></ul>
<b>IFCA/IDPH:</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• IDPH will stop sending renewals in the mail.</li><li>• NWCD part of CESSA pilot test</li><li>• Region 9 CESSA town Hall meeting</li></ul>
<b>Old Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• DICO</li><li>• Discussion had about electronic Drug Logs.</li></ul>
<b>New Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• None</li></ul>
<b>Provider Round Table</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Each member discussed new things happening at their agency.</li><li>• Motion to adjourn – Tina, Second by D/C Denna</li></ul>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Next meeting – May 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2025</li><li>• Meeting ended at 10:00</li></ul>